
 

Dear COMOF countries and representatives, dear Orienteering friends, 

Five years ago in Venice our Confederation of Mediterranean Orienteering countries was 
established. 

It was only 4 countries present there that time: Italy, Spain, Serbia and Turkey. 

In 5 years we manage to make a big step and now we are 11 countries. 

 Looking back I would like to say thank you especially to our former president Sergio Grifoni 
(ITA), who put so many effort for establishing our confederation. 

Great thanks to Zoran Milovanovic (SRB), our Secretary general, and our ‘engine’ keep pushing 
us only forward. 

Jose Angel Nieto Poblete (ESP) kept the history of our meetings and results of competitions. 

During these 5 years we were moving forward to be included to Mediterranean Games. We know 
it is not an easy task. But we are not going to give up. 

With more countries in our confederation, that goal becomes more realistic. 

I hope that our close cooperation will lead us to a great future and we will continue to celebrate 
our Jubilary dates with more member countries each time. 

I am looking forward to discuss our strategical directions at our next meeting in Egypt, Luxor, 
our newest member country. 

Sincerely, 

Tatiana Kalenderoğlu      12th November 2015. 

COMOF President 


